
 

Our 3rd Annual Deck the 
Halls Christmas decorating 
contest winners have been 
announced.  
Congratulations to our 
non-residential winner 
Magnolia Coffee Company

and our residential winner 
Ryan and Edie Powers. 

Non-Residential               
2nd Place:  Joe & Linda’s 
Radio Shack                    
3rd Place:  McMario’s Pizza     

Residential                     
2nd Place:  Jarod & Paige 
Ransom                           
3rd Place:  Chester & 
Jeannie Hess 

 

 

 

 
 

Visit Us at www.renewcannelton.org to support, become a volunteer and grow our community.  If 

you would like to attend one of our meetings, Call 812-719-2756 to get the date, time and Place. 
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Renew cannelton, inc. is sponsoring a Main Street 
presentation on Tuesday, January 31st at 6 p.m. at iron gate.  

Guest speaker mike kopp will share his experience in 
revitalization of historic downtowns.  After the 

presentation He will be available to answer any questions 
you have.  Free pizza and soft drinks will be provided.  The 

public is invited to attend so we hope to see you there! 
 

When:  Tuesday, January 31, 2023  6 p.m. 
Where:  iron gate,  516 washington street,  cannelton 
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